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We trust all our families had the opportunity to 

experience the joy of being together over the Easter 

mini break. Whether it be a trip away in the caravan, 

footy games, walking the overland track, or 

watching the JackJumpers  march all the way, time 

with family and friends is a blessing indeed. 

 

In our Catholic faith, Easter is a time of new beginnings. Today our students gathered to celebrate 

the resurrection of Christ on Easter Sunday. From darkness to hope, joy and the promise of new life. 

 

As this is the final newsletter of Term 1, I would like to extend my deepest gratitude to the staff, 

parents and most especially the incredible students of Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic School 

for the many wonderful events and activities and work that has occurred during Term 1. Thursday 

11 April is the final day of Term 1. Term 2 recommences on Monday 29th April. 

 

 

I am the resurrection and the life 
John 11:25 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 

Circle of Life Program 

 

Early next term,  Kinder to Grade 6 students will be participating in the “Circle of Life Program” 

facilitated by Mrs Monique Hall.  With over 20 years of experience, Monique is an Education Officer 

with Catholic Education Tasmania. We are incredibly fortunate to have her working with our 

students and staff. This program is facilitated in all Catholic schools on a 2-year cycle. 

 

The aims of the program include: 

• To encourage the development of positive attitudes toward the growth and development 

of sexuality in children and adolescents; 
• To provide accurate and up-to-date information in a sensitive way and within a family 

context; 
• To provide teachers and parents with support in the area of sex education; 
• To impart positive information on the growth and development of the individual and the 

responsibilities inherent in relationships; and 
• To facilitate communication within families. 

 
 

 



 

 
 

ANZAC Day 

 
 

The Lenah Valley ANZAC Day Service will be held on Thursday April 25. 

 

Families are welcome to attend, with students invited to represent Immaculate Heart of Mary 

Catholic School by wearing their school uniform - Grades 3-6 in formal uniform and Kinder - Grade 2 

in PE Uniform. 

 

We will be gathering at the Lenah Valley Primary School Car Park at 8.45am and “marching” to the 

9.00am Main Service at the Lenah Valley RSL Cenotaph. Our School Leaders will be laying a wreath 

on behalf of the school. After the 9.00am service, families are welcome to the free BBQ and 

children’s events in the John Turnbull Park.  

 

More information will be provided on Compass before the end of Term 1. 
 

 

Save the Date: Tuesday 14 May - Lisa Ford - Grit and Resilience 

 
In 2023, our school community was fortunate to have Lisa Ford (Clinical Psychologist and founder of 

the resilience co.) facilitate student, staff and parent workshops with a focus on understanding 

anxiety. Building upon this in 2024, Lisa will be returning next Term with a focus upon ‘Grit and 

Resilience’ for empowered kids on Tuesday 14 May. 

 

Lisa will focus on how we can support our students in: 

• Developing resilience and mental flexibility; 

• Developing a growth mindset and harnessing the power of our everyday behaviour; 

• Taking ownership and developing self-control; and 

• Gratitude and compassion. 

 

This opportunity to connect our community by working together to nurture resilient children, 

empowered parents and insightful educators has been funded by the Tasmanian Catholic School 

Parents Association through the 2024 Parent Engagement Grant Scheme. We are incredibly excited 

to have the opportunity to work and learn with Lisa.  Save the date! 



 

 
 

 

Teaching Matters - Science of Learning National Summit 

 
Last week, Mr Simon Treweek, Mr Kieran Gill, Miss Millie Cooke and Miss Lily Adams attended the 

National Summit hosted by Catholic Education Tasmania. 

 

The conference, tailored for teaching professionals, leaders and educators, showcased innovative 

pedagogical approaches founded in the Science of Learning. Learning from prominent national 

and international education experts, a powerful opportunity for key staff to learn from the best. As 

a school, we are fortunate to be continuing our 'Insight' journey and look forward to sharing new 

learnings and resources from the conference. 

 

 
Staff Spirituality Day 

 

The last day of Term 1 for students is Thursday 11 April. On 12 April, staff in Tasmanian Catholic 

Schools will be participating in spirituality days. Our staff will be walking in the footsteps of Saint Mary 

MacKillop and Father Julian Woods to further understand our mission past, present and future. 

 

 

Kindergarten 2025 

 

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2025 are still open. A reminder to existing families that if your child is due 

to be in Kindergarten for 2025 you have a guaranteed place, however, an enrolment form must still 

be completed and returned to the office before the end of this term. 

 

 

Smart Watches 

 

If your child wears a smart watch, this must be on a mode where notifications cannot be received, 

and games cannot be played throughout the school day or these can be dropped at the office in 

line with our mobile phone procedures. 

 

 

No Toys at School   

 

We ask all students to not bring toys/games to school. Over the past year, this one has crept in, with 

it causing a distraction from learning and a few tears over lost items/damaged items. 

 

 

Traffic Around McCann Crescent and Edge Avenue 

 

We kindly request your support in ensuring the safety of our precious students during drop-off and 

pick-up times. Please be mindful of traffic rules and parking guidelines around the school zone. Your 

cooperation in adhering to these guidelines is crucial in creating a safe and secure environment for 

all our students and respecting the residents who live in close proximity to our school. 



 

 
 

Nurturing Hearts 

 

Key Dates (please check for updates!) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 Term Dates 

 

Term 1:   Concludes Thu 11 Apr 

Term 2:   Mon 29 Apr - Fri 5 Jul 2024 

Term 3:   Tue 23 Jul - Fri 27 Sep 2024 

Term 4:   Tue 15 Oct - Wed 18 Dec 2024 

 

Student Free Days 2024 

 

Friday 12 April 2024 

Monday 22 July 2024 

Monday 14 October 2024 

Mother's Day Breakfast - Tuesday 7 May

Cross Country Carnival - Thursday 9 May

School Silent Disco - 17 May

Father's Day - 27 August

Athletics Carnival - Thursday 12 September

Grandparent's / Grandfriend's Day - 30 October **(UPDATED)



 

 
 

Calendar 

 

Please click here for our school calendar:  School Calendar 

 
 

Warm regards 
 
 

 

Rachel Kelly 
Principal 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Calendar of Events 

Wed 3 Apr Canteen orders due by 9.30pm 

Thu 4 Apr Canteen Day 

Fri 5 Apr STCPSSA Swimming Carnival 

Fri 5 Apr Nurturing Hearts (Birth to 4 years) 9.00am - 10.30am 

Wed 10 Apr Grade 2 Bush School 

Wed 10 Apr Canteen orders due by 9.30pm 

Wed 10 Apr Uniform Shop open 2.30pm - 4.00pm 

Thu 11 Apr Canteen Day 

Fri 12 Apr STUDENT FREE DAY (NO SCHOOL) 

Fri 12 Apr STAFF SPIRITUALITY DAY 

Mon 29 Apr First Day Term 2 

Mon 29 Apr - Fri 2 May Circle of Life Program 

https://ihms.tas.edu.au/news-events/calendar/?yr=2023&month=4&dy=&cid=my-calendar


 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 


